Minutes of the APCM of All Saints Church, Hertford on Sunday 24th April 2022 in Church.

1 Present. Julia Gough, Samantha Bowden, Nerine Chalmers, Emily Belfield, Andrew Belfield, Jean Lord, Linda Dye, Karin Carne, Rosemary Graves, Geoffrey Rice, Andrew Povey-Richards, Kay Povey-Richards, Martin Penny, Mary Penny, Lisa Meakin, Verity Tranter, David Dean, Janet Bird, Colin Bird, Rev Canon Jo Loveridge.

Apologies. Ann Stephens-Jones, Graham Jones, Dorothy Toyn, Richard Toyn, Wendell Newbold and Fiona Earle.

- 2 The Minutes from the APCM of 2021 were accepted.
- 3 There were no matters arising.
- 4 Andrew Povey -Richards proposed the report of the Electoral Roll, and it was accepted.
- 5 The Report of PCC and Parish Activities, to include Safeguarding, was read by Janet Bird. (It is now on the website with all other reports.)
- 6 Financial Statement to Dec 2021. Colin Bird spoke briefly of the generous giving of loyal parishioners during the pandemic, and of the transfer of funds from separate accounts made to support the running of the church. All Accounts and the Budget are on the Website. Rev Loveridge proposed that the APCM receive the Accounts. Julia Gough seconded, and all approved.

Colin thanked Julia Gough for her work with the Envelopes, and Alexe Bainbridge-Spring for the Audit.

Colin reported that St John's Hall benefits from loyal users and hope it will recover from the closure (pandemic) and provide income to All Saints.

Question: What could be said to potential "Friends of All Saints" regarding church finance?

Answer: Jo replied. We receive nothing.

- 7. Fabric. The report and that of the work in the Bell Tower, is on the website.
- 8. Report of Deanery Synod. This is on the website. Jo noted that there is a vacant place on Deanery Synod.
- 9.PCC Election. Samantha Bowden (proposed by Mary Penny and seconded by Julia Gough was elected. Details of PCC Membership is on the website.

Janet Bird offered a vote of thanks to Rev Jo and the meeting closed at 12.45.